## Dear Parents,

The children are certainly ready for a long holiday. They are becoming very tired and hot in this warm weather. However, this hasn't stopped them from being extremely busy.

Some children have been helping prepare our small garden area ready for the pebbles to be laid from our children's day activities.

It is a working progress, and I'd like to extend my thanks to the dad (whom shall remain nameless) for stepping forward to help. It was very much appreciated.

We hope to continue to develop this area with small plants, herbs, lavender and sweet smelling flowers as a calm and visual sensory patch. It has also marked the schools  $60^{th}$  anniversary from when Birches First School opened.

I hope this "rainbow garden" will last another 60 years. Who knows?

## Home learning.

Last assembly for morning Nursery with the whole school will take place on Friday 19th.

We therefore have a song we would like the children to learn.

Please follow the link on you tube and the song will play with the lyrics. We will be listening to it in class also.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7PXV3dwaeNU - 'One More Step'

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your support throughout the academic year.

This will the last Nursery newsletter, and I wish all the children who are moving forward into their Reception year lots of enjoyment and great learning experiences and memories. For those children who will be my 'Nursery class' in September, well...Let's do this, let's make some memories.

Best wishes from

Mrs Magey and the Nursery Team.